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Christmas Plays 
It has been a delight to watch our primary pupils 
perform their Christmas Play this week. Thank you to 
the pupils who have taken on additional parts due to 
absent friends and to the whole cast for entertaining 
us all with their singing, dancing and acting. Thank you 
also to the teachers for supporting the pupils through 
rehearsals and making the performances possible.  
Quiz Night 
Thank you to the friends for arranging a Christmas Quiz 
night yesterday. This fun event was enjoyed by all and 
a lovely way to start the holidays. Well done to the 
Stevens family who won the quiz and thank you to our 
quiz master Mr Paffett for all his hard work. 
Carn Brea  
When we return to school in January, we will continue 
to visit Carn Brea on Friday mornings with Years 1-6 
swimming and Year 7-8 using the badminton courts. 
These visits will commence on Friday 10th January 
2025. 
Mrs Thomas 
Mrs Thomas had an operation this week and will be 
absent from school for the first few weeks in January. 
We wish her a speedy recovery and are pleased to 
announce that Mrs de Labat will teach Secondary 
English during this time.  
House Cup 
Well done to Godrevy on winning the House Cup this 
term. We will reset our charts in January and begin 
counting again! 

Thank You  
A big thank you from myself and all the staff for the 
generous gifts you have sent into school this week. It is 
very kind and much appreciated.  
Reports 
We hope you received your child’s report for the 
Autumn term yesterday. Year 10 will receive a short 
report in the Spring term and Year 11 have received 
confirmation of their mock results and predicted 
grades due to their recent Parents’ evening. Parents’ 
evening for key stage 1,2 and 3 will take place in the 
Spring term.  
New Term 
The new Term will begin on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 
If you need to contact us during the holiday, we will 
check the emails regularly and the answerphone 
occasionally.   
Christmas Decoration Competition 
Well done to everyone that took part in this 
competition, it has been lovely to see such variety and 
creativity in the decorations. The judging has taken 
place and the winners are as follows: 
KS1 – Jack (Y1) 
KS2 – Alexander (Y5) 
KS3 – Myah (Y9) 
Lunches  
The school lunch menu will continue until half term 
and will commence on week 1 of the menu when we 
return to school in January. If you would like another 
copy please contact Mrs Rowe. 

 
From all the staff at The Cornwall Independent School we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and A Happy New 
Year and we look forward to seeing you all in January. 
Best Wishes Miss L Adams 
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